St. John the
Evangelist

K5 N eWS I ette r Week of September 22, 2023

Literacy Focus: identifying the
characters in a story.

Letter of the Week: Review of
Alphabet

Sight Words: no, is, the, play,

—

Math Focus: The students are
learning to represent, count, write,
and observe numbers to 5.

Upcoming Events:

Monday, 9/25 Picture Retake Day
Tuesday, 10/3 Green Meadows
Field Trip

Wednesday, 10/5 No School
-Teacher Inservice

Thursday, 10/6 No School
-Teacher Inservice

Outside Time: Students should
always have the proper clothing
for outdoor recess.

Wearing tennis shoes and
having a sweater or sweatshirt
at school is a good layer to have
incase of cooler or windy days.

Teacher Message

Hello K5 parents!

Literacy:This week, we are reading stories that help us learn more
apples. We are learning to identify the characters in each of the
stories. When you read stories at home, have your student try and
identify the characters in the story. We have been learning about what
a noun is and when a noun is plural or singular.

Science: This week our focus is learning about apples. We are
learning about the life cycle of an apple and about the parts of an
apple. We will also compare apples and see how they taste.
Religion: This week we learned that Jesus speaks to us through the
Holy Bible. We also talked about how we can pray to God in many
different places. We also read the Bible story of Adam and Eve and
learned about how we should always be obedient to God. This week,
our saint is St. Robert Bellarmine. He is the patron saint of catechists.
We learned about the virtue of faith and how we should always
believe and trust in God even when it is hard.

Math: We are learning about counting to 5, to show up to 5 objects,
and to recognizing numerals and number words to 5. Give your
student opportunities to count out items to 5 and beyond. Example,
have your student help set the table. Ask them how they know how
many places to set for your family.

Field Trip Information:

We are so excited to go on our first field trip this year! Here are a few
reminders about the upcoming field trip Tuesday, October 3rd. We will
be leaving school at 9am and will be returning to school at 2pm.

1. Out of Uniform. Students should be dressed for the weather
and in appropriate clothing for playing at a farm.

2. All students must bring a cold lunch and a water bottle. (no
school lunch will be provided). We will be eating lunch together
at Green Meadows farm. Please make sure your child’s lunch
and water bottle is labeled.

3. Each student will be able to bring a pumpkin that they can
carry home. Please send a strong cloth bag/pillow case that
has the ability to carry a pumpkin. Plastic or paper grocery
bags are not strong enough and will break. Please make sure
the bag or pillowcase is labeled with your student's name on it

Thank you to Remington and Bernadette’s moms for offering to
chaperone.

St. Robert Bellarmine, pray for us!




